Production Managers Report for AGM Thursday 19th June 2025

We have had a very successful season in the main house.

“Silly Cow” directed by Matt Gray, kicked off the season with this great comedy by Ben Elton.  Great performances and lots of laughs.

“Sleeping Beauty” was our wonderful Christmas Panto by Richard and Dee Lovelock which was nominated for a NODA award.  Lots of Christmassy fun.

“Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-Time” Directed by Keith Swainston and Katie Milward was a hugely ambitious play from both a technical and movement perspective but we totally pulled it off.  Fantastic reviews from the audience and a standing ovation every night!  James Dowell has to have a mention for an outstanding portrayal of Christopher.
Superb tech really helped in giving this show the real WOW factor.

“Blackadder Goes Forth” directed by Yvonne Patterson.  This was Yvonne’s debut to directing at the QMT and we really hope she will come back and do it again soon.
Another sell out show with super reviews.
A fantastic representation of the TV show loved by so many.
A great set, complete with a very authentic dug-out .
All our well known characters portrayed brilliantly.

“Twelfth Night” directed by Charles Plester is still in rehearsal and is set to be a great show – get your tickets if you haven’t already!!

 What a fabulous season with three productions bringing in over £10K each and also bringing in lots of people to the theatre who are bound to come back after seeing such professional productions.

We have had a few challenges this season with supplying chaperones for shows that involve children so if you feel you could help out in this area please let me know and we can get you DBS checked and trained up as a chaperone.

Huge thanks to the set and tech teams for all their hard work and to all the Stage Managers and Stage crew who make the shows possible. Thanks also to Laura for taking on the Costume Dept and who has supported so many shows already

And of course to all the bar staff and FOH staff – our shows would not be able to go ahead without you.

I hear so often from audience members that our shows are so “professional” and of such a high standard.  We can only keep this highest of levels in place with everyone working together to make our society the very best that we can be, so let’s continue to do that and continue to create such wonderful theatre.

Claudia O’Connell

